
    

 

       January 2nd, 2018 
 
 
Mr. Patrick Van Rossem 
National Grid 
Site Investigation and Remediation 
175 East Old Country Road 
Hicksville, NY 11801 

 
        

  Re: 100% Remedial Design Report 
   Former Citizens Gas Works Manufactured Gas Plant (MGP) Site 
   Brooklyn, Kings County, New York 
   Site ID# C224012 
      
 
Mr. Van Rossem, 

 
  The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (the 

Department) has reviewed National Grid’s November 2017 100% Remedial Design 
Report for the Former Citizens Gas Works MGP Site. Upon review, it has been 
determined that the comments from the Department’s April 20th, 2017 letter are 
addressed. The Design Report satisfies the requirements of the remedial program and 
is hereby approved. 

 
   As discussed at the December 15th meeting in Albany, preparations should be 

made to ensure that the necessary gas tunnel work is completed in a timely manner to 
facilitate remedial construction activities. I may be contacted at 518-402-9589 or by 
email at john.miller@dec.ny.gov with any questions or comments. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

        
 
       John B. Miller, P.E. 
       Project Manager 
 
 
 

mailto:john.miller@dec.ny.gov


ec: G. Cross (DER) 
 J. Miller (DER) 

G. Heitzman (DEC) 
 
T. Leissing (National Grid)  
Theodore.Leissing@nationalgrid.com  
 
C. Tsiamis (USEPA)  
Tsiamis.Christos@epa.gov  
 
M. McIntyre (NYC) 
MMcIntyre@cityhall.nyc.gov  
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